

NEWS YOU CAN USE

What is going on in Shipyard RIGHT NOW?

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!

SHIPYARD PROPERTY OWNERS'

CALL TO ORDER OF THE

2020 ANNUAL MEETING AT THE SONESTA RESORT

MARCH 10, 2020 AT 4:00 PM

UPCOMING BEACH CLUB

March

2: Owners Only 3-8pm 9: Men's Club 6:30-9pm 10: Women's Club 10am– 2pm 16: Owners Only 3-8pm 23: Men's Club 6:30-9pm 24: Women's Club 6pm

April

6: Owners Only 4-9pm 13: Men's Club 6:30-9pm 14: Women's Club 10am- 2pm 20: Owners Only 4-9pm 27: Men's Club 6:30-9pm 28: Women's Club 10am- 2pm

May

EVENTS

4: Owners Only/Cinco de Mayo Nibble & Nip 4-9pm 11: Men's Club 630-9pm 12: Women's Club 10am- 2pm 18: Owners Only 4-9pm 25: Men's Club 6:30-9pm

*5/4 Nibble & Nip hours will be from 5-7pm.

SALLY WARREN, GENERAL MANAGER

I am sure we are all reading and watching the news about Covid-19. As we do when preparing for hurricanes, authorities recommend that people have supplies for two weeks in case there were ever a need to stay in place. Recommendations are that you make sure you have food, water and medical supplies to be prepared. Certainly we hope that this is never a concern but all citizens should be prepared.

On a cheerier note, we are heading into the spring which is a busy time on Hilton Head. Azaleas are beginning to bloom, and we are scrambling to get some of our maintenance work finished before Easter. The road paving at the entrance and the circles will probably be started the first week in March, and we are waiting for the approval from the Town for the widening of the next section of the bicycle path. We are working around the rentals to get the interior refresh of the Beach Club finished; and when the painting is completed, we will work on replacing the carpet. Thanks for your patience and hope to

see you at the Annual Meeting where we can share the good news about Shipyard.

MEREDITH ELMORE, DIRECTOR OF OPERATIONS

On behalf of the Community Pride Committee, I wanted to inform you of a few initiatives for the spring. Firstly, March will be Mailbox Maintenance Month. If you live in the residential areas, please take a moment to assess the condition of your mailbox, and straighten or clean it as needed. If you live in a condominium area, this notice will be forwarded to your regime manager so they can assess the condition of your mail area and perform maintenance if needed. Also, we want to take a moment to address the condition of the 911 signs throughout the residential areas. Per POA guidelines and local emergency officials, they are not required as long as your street number is displayed on your mailbox. However, if you choose to have one, please ensure that it is straight and properly mounted. If you need assistance (i.e. a new sign or post), please contact Jack at Hilton Head Signs. He may be reached at (843) 681-3513. Finally, please be reminded that it is against POA regulations to stage debris on commercial or common property. As always, thanks for being good neighbors by working to keep Shipyard in Ship Shape.

A NEIGHBOR IN NEED!

We are always looking for ways to help our neighbors and make Shipyard the best place to live. There is a need for a dog walker for a neighbor who is recovering from surgery and is eagerly waiting to return to Shipyard. If you or someone you know would be interested in walking their dog a few times a day for a few weeks, please contact Alyssa in the Welcome Center at 843-785-3310 for more information. Thank you for all you do!



WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW ABOUT THE CORONAVIRUS DISEASE 2019 (COVID-19) CHIEF ALEXANDER

As concern for the spread of COVID-19 grows for many people, we wanted to make you aware of some basic information as well as good practices to follow to keep the spreading of this or any similar virus. The Coronavirus disease 2019 (COVID-19) is a respiratory illness that can spread from person to person. It's important to note that person-to-person spread can happen on a continuum. Some diseases are highly contagious (like measles), while other diseases are less so. At this time, it's unclear how easily or sustainably the virus that causes COVID-19 is spreading between people.

While there has been a lot of information shared about this, not all of the information is reliable. Please make sure that you are using reliable sources such as <u>Center for Disease Control (CDC)</u> and <u>South Carolina Department of Health & Environmental Control (DHEC)</u> and the <u>World Health Organization (WHO)</u> for the latest updates.

Here are some simple everyday preventive actions to help prevent the spread of respiratory viruses issued by the CDC:

- Avoid close contact with people who are sick.
- Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth with unwashed hands.
- Wash your hands often with soap and water for at least 20 seconds. Use an alcohol-based hand sanitizer that contains at least 60% alcohol if soap and water are not available.

If you are sick, to keep from spreading respiratory illness to others, you should:

- Stay home when you are sick.
- Cover your cough or sneeze with a tissue, then throw the tissue in the trash.
- Clean and disinfect frequently touched objects and surfaces.

We are watching closely to what the CDC is saying and as always will keep you posted with any new updates or concerns. Please also make sure that you are watching your local news as well to receive reliable updates tailored to your location. http://shipyardhhi.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/2019-ncov-factsheet.pdf

